
      GOLDFIELD INFANTS’ AND NURSERY SCHOOL 
 

Autumn Term Newsletter    Friday 8th December 2023 

Contact us:  admin@goldfield.herts.sch.uk 

Happy Birthday 
 

Seth, Liepa, Poppy, Phoebe, Joshua & Rose 

The online world gives us access to a huge amount of information and services, but the scale of infor-
mation available also means that there is content that is inappropriate for children. What is or isn’t appro-
priate is up to individual parents and carers to decide, and could be based on things like age, ability, be-
liefs and family values. Parental controls allow you to block and filter upsetting or inappropriate content. 
They work across your WiFi, phone network, individual apps and devices. Parental controls can help you 
to: plan what time of day your child can go online and how long for, create content filters to block apps 
that may have inappropriate content, manage the content different family members can see. Click here 
for further information for setting up parental controls. 

REMEMBER, REMEMBER........    

9.12.23  FROGS Christmas Fair 12pm till 3pm 

13.12.23 9.15am Nursery Christmas Assembly 

15.12.23 9.15am Reception Christmas Assembly 
 

18.12.23  Santa Dash 

19.12.23  Christmas Lunch & Christmas Jumper 
day 

20.12.23  Pantomime for all children 

20.12.23  End of Term– Early finish 
Pantomime 
Nursery– 11.30am No Lunch Club 
Years R, 1 & 2– 1.45pm 

4.1.24  School reopens-Spring Term begins 

 

Miss Cooper says 
 
 
to Arlo, Charlie, Eliza, Arthur, Madeleine, Phoebe, Magnus, Sam, Flo, Phoe-
be, Hector & Aoife 
Look out for a postcard through your letterbox! 

Christmas Arrangements 
Christmas Cards If your child would like to send some 
Christmas cards please do. The post box will go out on 

Monday 4th December outside the School office for your 
child to post them.  Please make sure you put who the 

card is for and the child’s class. Class Teachers will email 
you a class list with first names 

 
Christmas Class Parties will be on 19th December. There 

will be a mystery visitor! 
 

Christmas Assemblies will be filmed by the school 
and will be shared. Please be mindful of what you share 
on social media. Images of other children must not be 

shared unless you have got permission from their parent.. 
At the end of the assembly there will be an opportunity to 

take photos of your child. We have children who cannot be 
filmed during the   

assembly so we would appreciate if you didn't film & just 
sit back and enjoy the assembly!  

After drop-off please come to the Hall and wait for the start 
of the assembly. Alternatively the Christchurch Road gate 

will be opened at 9.10am. 
 

Santa Dash– 18th December 
 

Christmas Lunch– 19th December– wear a Christmas 
jumper or accessories with school uniform 

 

Operation Encompass We are an Operation Encompass School. This means if the 
police ever attend an address and one of our children is registered as living there, 
we will be alerted via an email. This email contains the report written by an officer 
attending the call and their risk assessment of the situation. We are informed if a 
child is present at the time of the call, or not. If we receive one of these alerts via 
email one of our Designated Safeguarding Leads (Mrs Blake, Mrs Bancroft, Miss 
Cooper, Miss Jackson, Mrs Grainger, Miss Hammill, Miss Matthew & Mrs 
Sladden) will be in touch with you to check in and see if we can offer any 
support. On some occasion Children’s Services will also contact us and 
request information from us or suggest ways we might be able to help.  

Hanukkah  
The 8 day Jewish celebration of Hanukkah 
has started and we wish all our families who 
are celebrating a Happy Hanukkah.  


